
COBBB COUNTY RETIREE EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 21, 2016 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday November 21, 2016 at 

the West Cobb Senior Center.  President David Stone called the meeting to order at 

10:30 a.m. 

Invocation was given by President Stone followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to 

the flag. 

NEW MEMBERS:  Scott Ransom, Janet Haldeman, Sandy Delves and Charles 

Madison, Welcome Aboard! 

ILLNESS/DEATH:  Babe Byrne and Cathy Richardson.  Let’s keep them in our 

prayers. 

PROGRAM: Our Speaker today was Chairman-Elect Mike Boyce who will take 

office in January 2017. He introduced Millie Rogers as his Executive Assistant.   

Being in the Marine’s was his lifelong dream in which he served 30 years, and also 

retired from the Federal Government.  He believes in responsibility and one of his 

challenges is the Mileage Rate, which was passed (6.6). Mr Boyce is not planning 

on raising taxes, but if he had to it would be for the 2018 Park Bond.  He also said 

that he would not stop development, but govern it differently, no more deals like 

the Braves Stadium. 

He has several committees in place and is proud of what they are doing, they are 

all volunteers. 

He will be submitting a draft plan to the Board by January. 

TREASURE REPORT:  As of November 21, 2016 we have $6780.27  in the 

checking account.  A motion was made and second to accept the report.  Motion 

carried 



SECRETARY:  October 2016 minutes were printed and distributed.  A motion 

was made and second to accept the minutes.  Motion carried 

OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  The Election Committee was voted on for 2017, 

Congratulations to David Stone, President, Bill Pardue, 1
st  

VP, Cindy Ash, 2
nd

 VP, 

Mike Ball, Treasure, and  Jo Ann Mann, Secretary.  “Keep up the good work”. 

David restated the need to have someone from the Retiree’s Association on the 

Pension Board. 

We had four choices for Christmas donations for this year, the membership 

selected Calvary Children’s Home. 

I.D cards for Retirees are “FREE!”  In HR, stop by and get you one. 

Contact Bob Beard for next year’s speaker.  Bob is doing a great job.  “Thanks 

Bob!” 

David asked the membership if they wanted to continue having the $25.00 gift 

cards as door prizes in 2017, the membership voted yes. 

Next month meeting is our Annual Christmas Luncheon, December 19, 2016 at the 

Senior  Center on Powder Springs Street, 11a.m. social and lunch served at 

11:30a.m. 

DOOR PRIZES WINNER WAS PAULA HOUSTON! 

“CONGRATULATIONS” 

Being no further business meeting was adjourned at 11:30a.m 

PLEASE SILENCE YOUR CELL PHONES! 

DON’T FORGET DUES! 

JoAnn Mann, Secreatary 

“Have a blessed day”  “Happy Thanksgiving” 


